
RESOLUTION R - 3626 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF KIRKLAND APPROVING THE JANUARY 1, 
1991 THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 1991 HOUSING AND 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM ESTABLISHING 
PRIORITIES AS TO AMOUNT OF FUNDS TO BE 
ALLOCATED EACH INDIVIDUAL PROGRAM AND THE 
SOURCE OF SAID FUNDS AND DECLARING SAID 
PROGRAM TO BE CONSISTENT WITH THE 1990 
FUNDING GUIDELINES HERETOFORE APPROVED ON 
APRIL 18, 1989 BY RESOLUTION NO. R-3518. 

WHEREAS, pursuant to the Federal 
Housing and Community Development Act of 
1974 the City is required to develop and 
approve a program plan for the period 
commencing January 1, 1991 and ending 
December 31, 1991, which plan shall be 
consistent with and address the needs 
identified in the funding guidelines 
heretofore approved by the City Council by 
Resolution No. R-3518; and 

WHEREAS, the City administration has 
developed and recommended such a program 
plan to the City Council; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council has received 
said program plan, held a public hearing 
thereon September 4, 1990, and approved 
said plan, now, therefore; 

BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of 
the City of Kirkland as follows: 

Section 1. The City Council hereby 
approves, after consideration and review, 
the program plan for the period of January 
1, 1991 through December 31, 1991, and 
finds and declares said plan to be 
consistent with and to address the problems 
indentified in the 1990 funding guidelines 
adopted for the City of Kirkland by 
Resolution No. 3518, pursuant to the 
requirements of the Federal Housing and 
Community Development Act of 1974. 

Section 2. The program herein approved 
and adopted consists of the following 
individual programs for which priority 
amount of Housing and Community Development
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. 
funds are as set forth below (see attached 
program breakdown) 

Section 3. Gram-Rudman Contingency 

In the event the Gram-Rudman Act 
operates to mandate reductions on the 
federal level of amounts of Community 
Development Block Grant funding, and as a 
result thereof, the Block Grant funding 
allocation to the City of Kirkland is 
reduced then in that event, the reduction 
shall be applied on a pro rata basis to the 
1991 Housing and Community Development, 
Public Service and Capital Improvement 
Projects approved herein, provided that 
such reduction, as may be required for 
Capital improvements projects, shall be 
borne entirely by the 130th Avenue Sidewalk 
(N.E. 100th Street south to main entrance 
to Mark Twain School) project. 

Section 4. The City Manager is hereby 
authorized and directed to sign on behalf 
of the City of Kirkland any and all 
documents, including agreements which may 
be required, in order to submit said plan 
and carry out the programs contained in 
said plan. 

Passed by majority vote of the Kirkland 
City Council in regular, open meeting this 

18th day 0 f September , 1990. 

4 Si ned in authentication thereof this 
18t 

ATTEST :
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PROPOSED 1991 BCD PROJECTS 

Funds Available $236 ,963 

Projects 

Housing Repair 

Planning C Admin 

Public Service Funds 

Eastside Refugee Services 

Kirkland Interfaith Transitional 

Housing 

Van-Go Door-to-Door Transportation 

for Disabled 

The Working Connection /Lk Wash Voc- 

Tech (tuition waivers, child care 

support, transportation) 

6 r 000 
8,801 

6 t 400 

7,000 

Capital Improvements 

130th Ave Sidewalk ( N E 100th St south 85,992 
to main entrance of Mark Twain School) 

Juanita Bay Park Handicapped 

Accessibility improvements 

60,770 

TOTAL $236t963


